
December 31, 2024

Dear Jardon/Webb Community,

Here we are on the last day of 2024. What a year it has been! I feel very fortunate to
be working with such an amazing group of staff and students. We will return on
January 6, 2025 and continue our efforts to help our students grow! Here’s to a
happy and healthy new year!

Please join us on social media! Find us on Facebook by searching for Jardon
Vocational School. You will see regular updates posted there about what's going on
at Jardon! Please feel free to contact me at heidi.kunz@myhpsd.org or
248-658-5953, if you have any questions or concerns.

Thank you,

Heidi Kunz

mailto:heidi.kunz@myhpsd.org




Jardon MoCI Community-Based Instruction for the Upcoming Week:

Monday- 1/6- P.M. - Walmart

Thursday- 1/9-

P.M.- Krispy Kreme Donuts

Jardon ASD Community-Based Instruction for the Upcoming Week:

Monday- 1/6- P.M. - Walmart

Thursday- 1/9- P.M.- Bowling

(All CBI locations are subject to change due to weather etc.)











As we end the 2024 school year, I am grateful for the opportunity to serve as
your temporary Transition Coordinator. I have thoroughly enjoyed my time back
at Jardon and engaging with your young adults. While I am eager to return to
retirement life and my new grandbaby, I feel privileged to serve in this role again
and to help out until the position is filled. I wish you and your family a joyful,
peaceful, and restful Holiday Season and break. May the coming days be filled
with peace, laughter, and all you cherish most.

Lenore Barshaw
Transition Coordinator
lenore.barshaw@myhpsd.org



OTC (Over-The-Counter) Medications and School Safety

Hello parents, guardians, and caregivers!

Quick reminder on OTC medications at school (and the WHY? behind them!):

**OTC medications include topical creams, sprays, vitamins, homeopathic remedies, pain
relievers, or any other medicine that can be obtained without a prescription. **

● All medications require a Medication Authorization form, filled out and signed by the
student’s prescriber, with parent’s/guardian’s signature. This way (just like with
prescription medications) I know how much of the medication to give (what’s listed on
the box/bottle may not be appropriate given student’s individual needs), and exactly
when/why to give it.

● OTC meds need to be in their original, unexpired, and preferably previously unopened
container (no questions on if any of the medication was tampered with in transit!). As
with prescription meds, I will also send a Medication Intake form to provide a record of
what was sent and the amount.

● Cough drops cannot be given in the school setting. Unfortunately, these are a choking
hazard. If your child’s cough or throat discomfort is concerning, please consult a
medical professional.

These are the highlights from our district’s School Medication Administration Authorization form.
Please see the form for further information and details:

https://www.hazelparkschools.org/departments/health-services/ ; scroll down and click on “HPS
Medical Plan Forms”; “Medication Authorization Form” is the first link listed.

Any questions, feel free to reach out!
Have a wonderful, relaxing, and safe break - see you back in the New Year!!

Nurse Stephanie
248-658-5956

stephanie.fowlereagan@myhpsd.org

https://www.hazelparkschools.org/departments/health-services/
https://www.hazelparkschools.org/departments/health-services/




Dear Jardon Students and Families,

● Practice Day: On Mondays after school from 2:30-4:30 in the Webb gym. Athletes need to be
picked up promptly at 4:30 at the Webb gym. If you’re running late to pick up your athlete
please notify Coach Jen at 248-843-1812 with a call or text message. Please note:

■ The first day of practice will be 11/18/24. The last day of practice will be
3/10/24.

■ There will be no practice on days that school is canceled due to inclement
weather or for other reasons.

■ There will be no practice on days that the school is closed per the 2024-2025
academic calendar schedule. These days are: 12/23/24, 12/30/24, 1/20/25,
2/17/25

■ Practice day attire: comfortable work-out clothes, gym shoes with secure
shoelaces, and water bottle.

Our game schedule is contingent upon the availability of other teams to play and the
collaboration with their coaching staff to schedule games, therefore, our game schedule is a
dynamic schedule that is subject to change with games being added throughout the season,
or canceled based on inclement weather or other factors. As soon as our coaching team has
confirmed a scheduled game will let athletes and their families know as soon as possible.

● The coaches this season are: Coach Jen, Coach Mark, Coach Phil, Coach Zach, and Coach
Jalen. Coach R is enjoying her retirement!

We are excited for our new basketball season! Go, Crusaders!!!!

Coach McCuiston,

jennifer.mccuiston@myhpsd.org






